LEVI PE/PI Meeting Minutes
January 7, 2014
Attendees: Trish Wood, Kim Heard (LEVI), Janine Pieterse (LUH), Ashley Raliegh-Cohen (MESA), Michele Dusenbury (DART)

Professional Training

· Feedback from the Q4 training on women who use violence was good with the exception of “I learned a new skill today.”  It was generally agreed that it was a more research and info focused training.  
· LEVI heard back from Janine D’anniballe and she is doing a training on the neurobiology of trauma for MESA/Boulder County DA in February and wanted to know if we are interested in piggybacking on that event.  LEVI would make a small payment to Janine and would provide registration, promotion and logistical support.  The date is February 9th in the afternoon in Boulder.  Involved parties are meeting Thursday and will get back with us regarding particulars.  Everyone felt it was a good idea.  UPDATE-the MESA/DA decided they wanted to stick with a law enforcement focus and therefore weren’t ready to collaborate.  We need to pick another option.
· There was a discussion around advocate’s willingness to pay and it was agreed that they will for big name presenters.
· Michele inquired about the possibility of a WOW training she had forwarded.  I explained that since it has to go through the coalition, that I had forwarded it to Jackie at SS and she had sent an email to Ellen Stein-Wallace.  LEVI will ask if she has heard anything.

· LUH will check about a room for a mid-June training. It will be an elder abuse refresher and info around new MR law.  The training will target more assisted care workers since most advocates have already been through the EJC training and they will be offering another one the end of January. Update: Janine reserved a room at LUH on 6/10 from 8-noon.
· Colorado Link Project and Social norming/prevention are still options if Janine falls through for Q1. 
TDVAM
· Since JP was unable to attend, LEVI will meet with him offline to work on TDVAM details such as basketball games, posters, parent pieces, infinite campus message to parents, etc..
· LEVI still needs to contact high school parent groups for a potential presentation.  Trish will let Ashley know if anything is arranged. Update: there are no official parent groups and Trish didn’t not hear back on the two inquiries she made.
· All the Love, Sex & Lies arrangements are moving along.  Advocates are still needed – LEVI will contact SS as a “lead” advocate is important.  Janine offered non-advocacy assistance if we need it. Update- we have 5 advocates from SS and two from outside agencies.  Another from MESA would be great.
· JP has a couple of TDVAM poster designs the group considered.  In general, all the designs were good but the group preferred color over grey. They were also comfortable with deferring to what the students liked best.
· The YoungLife coordinator in Longmont has agreed to distribute materials.  LEVI will arrange the exchange. 
· Notes from meeting with LEVI/JP

· TERA students preferred 1 in 3 artistic poster best.  He will produce versions in varied colors.  LEVI will arrange printing.

· If LEVI is able to get the entrance signs the message of Have you talked to your teen about dating abuse? Should be repeated.  This would be a good message to be on the infinite campus landing page too.  JP reported that the meeting with the IT powers that be in the district will be next week. Update: this was not approved.
· Two dates were selected to do a materials blitz at basketball games.  February 7th and February 21st will hit 6 of the 7 SVVSD high schools.  TERA/LEVI/SS will be at two schools/games each of those evenings.  JP will consult with TERA group about what activity to do at those games.
· TERA has been meeting every Sunday to schedule/plan tweets and FB posts.
· SVVSD has a new flyer distribution policy.  Flyers need to be submitted by the 25th of the month prior to their distribution.  Then 20 copies of the flyer are made for each of the selected schools.  Some schools send the flyers electronically with their newsletters.  This would be a good method to distribute a parent piece.  Update: JP updated the parent piece and LEVI submitted it for approval.
· Update- TERA met and decided to do lanyards and a little game at half-time to bring attention to TDVAM.  SS will purchase the lanyards and ask for a $2 donation.  LEVI has around 10 left but can also provide little DVAM footballs to throw in buckets during halftime to win a lanyard.  SS/LEVI will call athletic directors at home schools to ask about this plan.

Other

· Several agencies that do presentations in the schools shared information and JP created collaboration cards.  These cards highlight health content covered by each agency and will be passed out by all participating groups when they do presentations.  Trish will email copies to Janine/Michele.  They were interested in finding out how to get added to the card.  Trish will ask JP.
· LEVI already has some presentations scheduled for 2nd semester and will be contacting all the schools they presented at last you to do some early scheduling.

· A study was recently release regarding TDV prevention.  The project focused on targeting middle schools to prevent TDV.  There is information, best practices, resources and tools on the topic on the Start Strong site. There are two elements from the Start Strong recommendations that need to be integrated into the LEVI MS presentations.  The first is a more aggressive parent option.  DART has a parent presentation in English/Spanish if LEVI is able to arrange a parent meeting.  The other piece that needs enhancement is around gender stereotypes.  MESA has links to some short videos on the topic that would be effective.  Ashley will send those.

Next Meeting Tuesday, February 4, 2014– 10:30-Noon in the Fire Admin Conference Room
